



September 14, 2017

Melson Mangrobang, Fund Accountant Supervisor Office of the Controller City Hall, Room 316 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place San Francisco, CA 94102

Dear Mr. Mangrobang:

Thank you for your review of the Accept package for the \$500,000.00 in kind grant from the Trust for Public Land for the Sergeant John Macaulay children's play area renovation project.

The in kind donation of project management, design services, and community engagement is for the Sergeant John Macaulay children's play area renovation project. The design services portion of this grant will include concept, design, and construction documents.

The Recreation and Park Department aims to request approval of the conceptual plan by the Recreation and Park Commission in the fall . Therefore, we would like legislation introduced as soon as possible so that Rec Park has authority to accept the in kind grant.

Furthermore, as one of the 13 Let's Play SF! (LPSF) playgrounds, the Department would like this legislation introduced with the LPSF legislation.

Sincerely,

Abigail Maher Deputy Director, Partnerships Division